Subject: Re: CPRA request (DCBID.2019.12.30.a)

From:

Date: 1/9/20, 3:00 PM

To: "Steph Bernstein" <sbernstein@downtownla.com>, "Suzanne Holley"

<sholley@downtownla.com>

Dear Ms. Bernstein,

Happy new year! And aside from the customary good wishes and stuff, let me remind you all that as of January 1 the CPRA requires local agencies such as your BID to all requesters to make copies of records at inspection time using their own equipment. That's how I'm going to get copies of this stuff!

Please take until January 17 to discuss (if necessary) the procedure for doing this so that we don't have to talk about it when I come in to make copies, which will be at a mutually agreeable time during the week of January 20.

Looking forward to the new era!

On Thu, Jan 9, 2020, at 2:45 PM, Steph Bernstein wrote:

The DCBID has identified and collected 4 deposition transcripts and 1 deposition video recording responsive to CPRA request (DCBID.2019.12.30.a). Neither the DCBID nor the DCBID's counsel are in possession of the other 3 video recordings. We have determined one of the deposition transcripts contains material that is exempt from disclosure under the California Public Records Act pursuant to California Government Code §§ 6254, 6255, as constituting confidential information that invades the right to privacy and has no relationship to BID business. Exempt material from this record has been redacted.

All records subject to disclosure are available electronically and total approximately 2 GB in size. Please confirm that you wish for this information to be forwarded to you using a disk and self-addressed stamped envelope which have been provided by you.

Thank you,

Steph Bernstein Director of Administration

Downtown Center Business Improvement District 600 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 870 I Los Angeles, CA 90017

Call: 213-416-7517 I Fax: 213-624-0858

Email: sbernstein@downtownla.com

Web: DowntownLA.com

1 of 2 2/6/20, 3:43 PM